TO: Minerva Executive Board
FROM: Minerva Cataloging Standards Committee

RE: July 2014 Report

The Cataloging Committee last met on June 17, 2014 and will meet again after the cataloging roundtable meeting in September. 

Minerva Attendance
Kennebunk Free Library

We have added Kennebunk Free Library to our attendance sheet.  This year they will not have to meet the required three meetings due to going live mid-year. Next year, 2015, they will need to attend or view three meetings. The committee would like to know if the library is aware of Minerva’s cataloging attendance policy.
Required Attendance 

During the last week of June reminder letters were sent to libraries who have attended one cataloging roundtable meeting this year. The summer is a good time to catch up as there are plenty of DVDs for catalogers to request. The chair of the Executive Board has been cc’d on all e-mail regarding this issue. 
MGMC

At the beginning of this year MGMC lost its cataloging permissions due to not fulfilling the three meetings in 2013.  We restored MGMC cataloging permissions as a DVD from 2013 has been requested by the library.
Attendance Sheet

There is now a link to the attendance sheet so libraries can check their attendance. This has been announced on MinervaCats and Minerva_L on Thursday, June 19, 2014.

 http://www.maineinfonet.org/minerva/governance/policies/cataloging-attendance-policy/.

Cataloging Committee Members update

We are losing member Jim Roy from MSO as they are now joining URSUS at the end of the summer. I have asked for a cataloger to join the committee via Minerva-L and MinervaCats. We would like to have another special library cataloger join, however special library catalogers seem to be far and few in between.  So, we will accept a public or academic cataloger if a special library cataloger does not want to join the committee. 
Chair – Katherine Morgan, Norway Library

Secretary – Anne Russell, Gardiner Library

Attendance Keepers – Carin Dunay, SMCC

Recommendations

Digital camera

The digital camera would be used to tape cataloging and circulation meetings. 
The reasoning for a digital camera is that it would nix the cassette tape issue. Jim Roy can only get 1 or 2 recordings out of the things and granted the cost is between $3-$5 each, but it adds up. 

Additionally, there have been issues with the tapes not working, and poor audio/visual quality of the recordings. It will, also, make whomever ends up taking over the recording much happier. They won't have to keep track of the recording, the time remaining on the tape and concentrate on the meeting they are attending.
Person to record meetings

We need someone to record the cataloging roundtable meetings as Jim Roy who has been recording our meetings is leaving due to MSO transition to URSUS. There are four meetings per year at August (2 meetings), Bangor, and Falmouth. The meetings generally run from 10:00-12:30pm.
Minerva Attendance Policy

The Minerva Attendance Policy has a section we would like change in order to reflect Minerva’s move from Anglo-American Cataloging Rules to RDA. What we want to remove is in bold and crossed out and what we want to change to is in italics and bolded. 

Section we would like to change: 

Minerva catalogers need to attend three meetings per year or the alternative, view the taped meetings, to ensure that they are well informed about cataloging issues and solutions to keep the OPAC clean, and in compliance with rules established by Anglo-American Cataloging Rules  RDA and standards set by the Minerva cataloging standards committee. 

 Also we noted a typo in a section of the official policy and would like to correct it. 
The typo is in bold that we would like to remove:

Brief outline of the policy

    attend 3 meetings (preference)

    alternative is view 3 meetings

    committee will keep track of attendance

   (if not three meetings in a row are missed an e-mail will be sent to cataloger and

library director)
